January Board Highlights

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our January 14, 2020 Board Meeting:

Celebrate TCA

Some of our elementary students helped open our meeting by reciting "A Titan's Creed" and sharing what each line means to them. The students recently did the same at a prospective parent meeting for incoming kindergartner parents. It was wonderful to hear the words from the creed come to life for each of these students.

Calendar Approval

The finalized 2020-2021 school calendars and the draft 2021-2022 school calendars were approved. The calendars can be found <u>here</u> on TCA's website.

Advancement Update

Dr. Sojourner shared that December was the second largest donation month in TCA history. Our parents and grandparents gifted more than \$170,000, exceeding our matching gift challenge target. It is generous support like this that enables our school to maintain its smaller class sizes, offsetting the state's per pupil funds we forgo to protect this TCA distinctive. Thank you to those in our TCA community for passionately supporting our school.

Digital Health

Mark your calendars for the upcoming Digital Health Town Hall on Wednesday, January 22, at 6:30 pm at the North Campus Brown Center for the Arts. We look forward to exploring with you and gaining feedback from you regarding the possibility of further limiting student access and use of cell phones/electronic devices during the school day.

As always, if you have any questions, please contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Rich Bennett

Board Secretary

TCA Mission Statement

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all build upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

975 Stout Road, Colorado Springs, CO, USA talk2tcaboard@gmail.com 719-484-0091 tcatitans.org